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Serving the communities of Gorham, Randolph and Shelburne 

Department Update 01/06/2020 
 
Hard to believe that another year has come and gone, but here we are, a new year, a new decade with a clean slate. 
 
Fire and EMS 
 
The year ended quieter than the two weeks leading up to that.  Fire personnel assisted on a snow machine accident just 
over the town line into Jefferson, and responded to a smoke alarm activation in Pinkham’s Grant but otherwise were able 
to enjoy a quiet holiday season. 
 
EMS personnel have been kept busy with many runs to assist skiers at Wildcat and assorted other calls.  Thank you to all 
crew members who worked, covered town or came out on calls over the holiday season, it is much appreciated. 
 
The fire trucks and ambulances are sporting a new look.  With the assistance of Seventh Street Graphics they were dressed 
up with the new Department Logo.  See pictures below. 
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Emergency Management/Fire Chief Duties 
 
I have been working on finishing the paperwork needed to submit the Assistance to Firefighter’s Grant for this year.  We 
will be submitting for new SCBAs.  Work continues on this year’s budget as well as the mobile repeater grant thru the 
state.  I am also starting the process of updating Gorham’s Emergency Operations Plan, this is required on a 5 year cycle. 
 
Run Totals: 
December:       2019 Totals 
 
Fire: 14        Fire: 160 
EMS: 54       EMS: 800 
 

Chief Philip Cloutier 
Gorham Fire and EMS 
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